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Company Announcement issued by Stivala Group Finance p.l.c. (the “Company”) pursuant to the 
Capital Markets Rules issued by the Malta Financial Services Authority. 

 
 
QUOTE 
 
The Board of Directors of Stivala Group Finance plc hereby announces that during the meeting of its Board 
of Directors held yesterday the 29th of April 2025, the Company’s annual report and financial statements 
for the financial year ended 31st December 2024 were approved and it was resolved that these are 
submitted for approval to the shareholders at the forthcoming Annual General Meeting. 
 
The Company further announces that the Board of Directors of Carmelo Stivala Group Limited, being the 
Guarantor of the bonds issued by the Company, also met on the 29th April 2025, and considered and 
approved the audited financial statements for the year ended 31st December 2024. 
 
The aforementioned Annual Report and Financial Statements, as approved, are available for viewing and 
download in the Investors’ Section of the Company's website at  https://stivalagroup.com/?page_id=21. 
Attached to this Company Announcement is a Directors’ Declaration on ESEF Annual Financial Reports. 
 
For the purposes of Capital Markets Rule, it is hereby announced, that the Audited Consolidated Financial 
Statements for the year ended 31 December 2024 show a profit before tax of €44 million. When compared 
to the Group’s financial forecast for 2024 as disclosed in the financial analysis summary, a positive variance 
is noted. Such variance is mainly attributable to the recognition of the intellectual property within the 
Group. 
 



 
Dividend recommendation 
 
During the Board Meeting, the Board further resolved to recommend to the Annual General Meeting the 
declaration of a final dividend in the amount of €20,000,000. 
 
UNQUOTE 
 
By order of the Board 
 

 
 
Antoinette Scerri f/Stivala Group Finance plc 
Company Secretary 
30th April 2025 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




